
SEMIRARA  
 MINING  

CORPORATION 
 
 

      July 1, 2009 
 
 
 
THE PHILIPPINE STOCK EXCHANGE, INC. 
4th Floor, Philippine Stock Exchange Center 
Exchange Road, Ortigas Center, Pasig City 
 

Attn.:  Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
  Head, Disclosure Department 
 
  Re: Suspension of Mining Operations
 
Gentlemen:   
 

We wish to inform the Exchange that Semirara Mining Corporation (the 
“Corporation” or “SCC”) was furnished today a copy of the June 24, 2009 letter of DMCI 
Mining Corporation (DMCI-MC) addressed to Fil-Asia Strategic Investment Holdings 
Corp. regarding the notice of suspension of mining operations in Sta. Cruz, Zambales 
effective July 1, 2009.  An excerpt, we quote, of the letter reads: 

 
“xxx 
 
After a close consultation with our Board of Directors, it was 

unanimously decided that the best course of action under the 
circumstances is a complete suspension of operations at the minesites, 
until further notice.  xxx” 
 

 Please note that the Corporation holds 50% equity in DMCI-MC as previously 
disclosed.  For your immediate reference, please find attached copy of the above-
mentioned letter. 
  
 We hope that you find the foregoing in order. 
 

Thank you.             

      

Minesite: Semirara Island, Caluya, Antique 
Head Office: 2nd Floor DMCI Plaza, 2281 Chino Roces Ave., Makati City 
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